
Albina Rotary Club Zoom Meeting    February 24, 2021 

Members Present:   Alfedo Alvarado, Becky Black, Margie Davidson, Yasuko Fields, Jennifer 
Harbick, Don Jones, Byron Kellar, Frances Moore, Bob Rosenkranz, 

Guests:  Andy Roberts (Rotary Club of Wymondham) 

The meeting opened at 12:11 with the Pledge of Allegiance and thought for the day by Bob and 
the approval of the minutes for February 10 and 17 with minor amendments:  spelling of Carol 
Lundgren’s name (on  Feb 10) and date added to Feb 17. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 Bob moved that “we reconsider the decision we made on February 10th, and charge new 
Family and Corporate members, as described in our bylaws, in the same way that we 
charge new individual members:  no charge for the first year, 50% of dues for the 
second year, and full dues thereafter.”  This motion was passed after a fruitful 
discussion. 

 While reviewing our Bylaws, Frances noticed that the section describing Plan A didn’t 
specify who was responsible for paying membership dues.  She was tasked with bringing 
a proposed revision to our next meeting.  There will also be another minor revision that 
Margie requested. 

 Tom and Mary Jenkins are willing to donate the use of their Sun River condo to our club 
for use as a fundraiser prize, provided that certain dates will not be open for use by the 
winner.  (Same agreement as before) 

As our scheduled program was unavailable, this concluded the business part of the meeting.  
Instead, we each shared a happy moment or good news we experienced during the past week. 

The meeting closed at 12:53 with Margie repeating the 4-Way Test.   Our next meeting will be 
at noon on April 7. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Frances Moore, acting Secretary 

 

 


